
   

   December 2023                               Council Luau  Christmas Celebration 

                                                                    16 December  2023 4-8 PM 

 Meetings:                                                                                 
1st Thru 3rd Degree                                                                          

2nd Wednesday (Business) at 7:30 PM, Rosary 7:00 PM                 

4th Degree 3rd Monday at 7:30 PM, Rosary 7:00 PM 

Mikulski Hall Phone: (210) 658-5926        
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 Danny Stift…………………….….…210- 659-1145 
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 Rich Nielson………………..…....512-653-3356 
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 Mark Martinez…………….………210-213-1613 

OUTSIDE GUARD #2 
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NEWSLETTER 

 Bill Daniels…………….………..…210-945-8522 
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TRUSTEES: 
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              2 Year – Martin Herrera……………210-330-9141 
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                                    Grand Knight’s Report 
 

                                Brother Knights and Families 

 

 

Mele Kalikimaka…Praise the Lord and pass the Spam!  Our Council CHRISTmas party is coming up quickly (details below).  This year 

we will celebrate the nativity of our Lord and Savior together island-style with an authentic Hawaiian luau including food, drink, 
entertainment, and fire!  We will also have our traditional gift exchange, booze raffle, and visit by Santa Claus.  It will be an event you 

won’t want to miss.  Please come and bring your family…all are welcome!  

 

Date:  Saturday 16 December 
Time:  4-8 PM 

Cost:  $5 per person 

Location:  Mikulski Hall (509 Schertz Parkway) 

Dress:  Hawaiian shirt / Casual 
Gift Exchange & Santa Claus:  $20 maximum value 

Booze Raffle:  Bottled alcohol donations are appreciated 

 

Cost for attending the CHRISTmas luau party is $5 per person payable by cash or check made out to Knights of Columbus Council 6358.  
You can make payment at the Mikulski Hall office any Monday-Saturday between 9 AM-12 PM or pay Financial Secretary John Hoeft at 

the next monthly Council meeting on 13 December (this is the last day to RSVP/pay for this event due to contractual requirements for the 

meal count). 

 
If you would like to participate in the adult gift exchange, please bring a wrapped gift of $20 value or less.  If you would like your child to 

receive a gift from Santa Claus, please bring a wrapped gift of $20 value or less with your child’s full name neatly printed on it. 

      

The holiday season is a time of great comfort, joy, and excitement for many, but it is also a time of great stress, sorrow, and depression for 

many others.  Factors including loneliness, fatigue, finances, and even shorter, darker, colder days can impact someone’s mood and 

anxiety.  The Lord tells us to love our neighbors as ourselves and the Catechism of the Catholic Church says that “love is the fundamental 

and innate vocation of every human being (CCC 1392).”  As you celebrate this holiday season, please be cognizant of those around you at 

home, in our parish, and in our Council.  Look for signs of concern among others this holiday season and provide a loving hand of comfort, 
support, and assistance to those you find in need.  It is a priceless gift that may make all the difference in the life of another.  

      

Merry CHRISTmas and may our gracious God bless each of you Brother Knights and your families this holiday season!  Remember to 
Keep CHRIST in CHRISTmas! 

 

Please pray for the canonization of Blessed Father Michael McGivney and continue to spread his mission by sharing the Knight’s 

opportunity with every Catholic man you can. 

 

“O Father, in your Truth (that is to say, in your Son, humbled, needy and homeless) you have humbled me.  He was humbled in the womb 

of the Virgin, needy in the manger of the sheep, and homeless on the wood of the Cross.  Nothing so humbles the proud sinner as the 

humility of Jesus Christ’s humanity.”  -- St. Anthony of Padua 
 

Spiritual Practices and Devotions for December 

The month of December is traditionally dedicated to the Immaculate Conception.  Consider adding the following to your spiritual practices 

this month: 
 

Advent 

Advent begins on December 3rd and is a four-week period of preparation for the birth of Jesus at Christmas.  It is a time to remember Jesus’ 

first coming when he was born in Bethlehem, a time to repent and prepare for the second coming of Jesus at the end of time when he will 
judge the living and the dead, and a time to open our hearts and our eyes to recognize the “middle coming” of Jesus in our daily lives, both 

in the sacraments and in our neighbors.   

 

• Read the Gospel of Luke; there are 24 chapters in the Gospel of Luke, so if you read one per day, you will be done by 

Christmas 

• Make a plan to go to Confession 

• Have an Advent wreath in your home and light a new candle each Sunday 
 

St. Juan Diego (December 9):  On 9 December 1531, when Juan Diego was on his way to morning Mass, the Blessed Mother appeared to 

him on Tepeyac Hill, the outskirts of what is now Mexico City.  Learn more about the story of Juan Diego by visiting 

www.kofc.org/guadalupe. 
Our Lady of Guadalupe (December 12):  The Knights of Columbus are consecrated to Our Lady of Guadalupe.  Mark this day with 

particular devotion by praying the Rosary.  Learn more about the story of Our Lady of Guadalupe by visiting www.kofc.org/guadalupe. 



   

 

Las Posadas (December 16-24):  This religious festival celebrated in Mexico and some parts of the United States commemorates the 
journey that Jospeh and Mary made from Nazareth to Bethlehem in search of a safe refuge where Mary could give birth to the baby Jesus.  

Plan your Advent celebration by visiting kofc.org/Christmas – searching resources – and searching the Journey to the Inn booklet. 

 

Christmas (December 25):  Remember to keep Christ in Christmas!  As Catholics, the celebration of Christmas only begins on December 
25th!  Christmas has an Octave, which means that the 8 days after Christmas should be celebrated as an extension of Christmas Day.  Find 

small ways to keep the joy of Christmas alive in your home.     

 

Honors for the Month of October 
Knight of the Month:  Jerry Weaver 

Family of the Month:  Larry and Carmen Mendoza 

 

Vivat Jesus!  ++SK Tom Stamp, Grand Knight 

 
Charity:  $13,240 was disbursed in the month of October as follows: $4,000 for Church, $3,980 for Community, $175 for Programs, 
$2,860 for Texas State Council, and $2,225 for Youth. 

 

Unity: 

• 1 December – Fish Fry (Event Team #3); 5-8 PM 

• 6 December – Initiatives Committee Meeting; 6 PM 

• 6 December – Columbus Club Directors Meeting; 7 PM 

• 6 December – Christmas Poster Contest Judging; After Columbus Club Meeting 

• 9 December – Road Clean-up; 7 AM-Breakfast, 7:30 AM-Clean-up 

• 11 December – Admission Committee Meeting; 5:30 PM 

• 11 December – Officer’s Planning Meeting; 7 PM 

• 13 December – CUF Exemplification; 5:30 PM 

• 13 December – Council Meeting (Event Team #1); 6:30-Dinner, 7-Rosary, 7:30-Meeting 

• 13 December – Last day to RSVP/Pay for Council Christmas Luau 

• 16 December – Christmas Luau (Event Team #4); 4-8 PM; RSVP/Pay NLT 13 DEC, $5 each 

• 17 December – Knight’s Choir; 7:15 AM, Good Shepherd 

• 17 December – Knight’s Mass (Good Shepherd); 8:30 AM 

• 18 December – 4th Degree Meeting; 6:30-Dinner, 7-Rosary, 7:30-Meeting 

• 20 December – Chapter Christmas Party; 6:30 PM, St Henry’s Catholic Church (SATX) 

• 24 December – Knight’s Mass (Immaculate Conception); 10:15 AM 

• 29 December – Consecration to the Holy Family; 11:30 AM, Good Shepherd 

 

 

Please wear your blue Knights of Columbus shirt with name tag, this will promote the Knights.  
The third Sunday of the Month is KofC Mass at Good Shepherd Church.  

The fourth Sunday of the Month is KofC Mass at Immaculate Conception Church.  

Contact: Altar Servers: Danny Stift; (210) 243-9035                 Lectors: Rich Nielson: (512) 653-3356 

               Ushers: Martin Herrera; (210) 330-9141                     Eucharistic Minister: Larry Mendoza: (726) 582-7177 
   Knights Choir: Matthew Martinez (210) 885-9545     ICC: Tom Stamp (913) 620-1412 

Fraternity: Field Agent: Roberto Sibug: 210-460-9664, Roberto.sibug@kofc.org  

Patriotism:  All members of the Council are welcomed to join the 4th Degree Assembly. Contact Javier Espinales, Tom Stamp or John 

Hoeft for more information. 
 

To submit an article to the Good Shepherd KofC Council newsletter, write to the Newsletter Editor, williamdaniels@sbcglobal.net or drop 

it by the office at 509 Schertz Parkway, Schertz, TX. To change your address, you can email us at GSKOC6358@sbcglobal.net. The 

Newsletter is published monthly. Deadline input to the next issue is Thursday  December 21 2023. 
 

  Years of Service 
      The members listed below have completed the indicated years of service and will be recognized at the December meeting. 

           Robert Sorrell 25 Years                  Martin Turner 25 Years                              Alexander Tsang, MD 20 Years  

          Jose Salas 15 Years                        Frederick Swiderski 15 Years 

 

ICC Roundtable Coordinator (Tom Stamp):   Knight's Sunday mass at ICC will be at 10:15 AM on 24 December.  Rosary at 9:45 AM 

before mass.  All are invited to come celebrate together.  Donuts will be served afterward and volunteers to serve in the mass are always 
welcome.   

 

 

mailto:Roberto.sibug@kofc.org
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Membership Director (Tom Stamp): 

 - Welcome to November's new Brother:  Francisco "Angel" Del Rio 

 - Next Admission Committee meeting: 5:30 PM on 11 December at Mikulski Hall.  Brothers are welcome to participate. 

 - Next CUF Exemplification:  5:30 PM on 13 December at Mikulski Hall.  Brothers are encouraged to attend. 

 - We need 4 more new members to reach our annual quota and we will be acknowledged with a Texas State Council quick start award if 
    this is achieved by 31 December.  Please provide additional candidates for admission. 

 - It is our moral obligation to invite every eligible Catholic man to join the Knights of Columbus." - Past Supreme Knight Carl Anderson 

 

 Shining Armor Award (Tom Stamp):  Awarded for active service to the Council and the Order.  Previously awarded only to new 
members within their first 12 months in the Order, THE SHINING ARMOR AWARD IS NOW AVAILABLE TO ALL 

MEMBERS who complete the following requirements in one fraternal year at any time in the life of their active membership.   

• Be involved in at least 3 council Faith in Action programs 

• Attend at least 3 council meetings 

• Attend an Exemplification of Charity, Unity and Fraternity 

• Meet with the council's insurance representative or attend a fraternal benefits night 

• Sponsor at least one man who becomes a member of the Order 

We are not yet halfway thru the fraternal year, so there is still plenty of time to earn this award.  Contact me if you are interested in 

knowing more about your eligibility 
 
  Initiatives Committee (Tom Stamp): 

Purpose:  To consider proposals for new council operations (actions, processes, events, funding, etc.); all are welcome to participate 
When:  6 PM on the 1st Wednesday of every month 

Topics discussed at the 2 November meeting:  

1- Keep Christ in Christmas Yard Signs 

2- Casino Night Fundraiser 
Next meeting:  6 PM on 6 December at Mikulski Hall  

Topics to be discussed: Updates on Fundraisers (Christmas Yard Signs, Casino Night, and Fish Fry Raffle), Lenten Activities 

 

• Casino Night Fundraiser (Ray Davila):  Contact Ray Davila to volunteer at 210-723-7984 or davilaray@att.net 

• .Fish Fry Raffle Fundraiser:  Seeking: 1) a volunteer to lead this effort and 2) interested committee members.  Contact Grand Knight 

if interested. 

• Keep Christ in Christmas Yard Signs (Ed Rotay):  The Council is selling yard signs for $15 each with the theme Keep Christ in 

Christmas.  Sales will continue thru December while supplies last.  Purchases can be made after masses at both churches as well as at 

Council events.  This is a great Faith Program and evangelization activity seeking your support.  Contact Ed Rotay for more 

information at 512-299-2130 or erotay@hotmail.com. 

•  Christmas Luau:  4-8 PM on 16 December at Mikulski Hall.  $5 per person. Payment due by 12 December. 

 

Chancellor: Frank Jurado  

Programs: Mike Fritz is the new Program Director  

 

Community: Jerry Weaver   

Council Free throw Competition Monday January 15 2024. Setup at 7AM, Registration at 8AM. Competition starts at 9Am. 
Location: Schertz YMCA Calling aal young basketball Enthusiasts! The Council free Throw Competition is just around the corner, and we 

want YOU to be part of this Friendly Competition and Community spirit. 

 Age group: 9-14(as of January 1, 2024- Open to both parish  and local community members. Volunteers are needed to foe registration and 

scorekeeping. Their will be recognition foe participants. If you have friends or family ages 9-14, encourage them to showcase their free-
throw skills . To volunteer, contact Community Director Jerry Weaver at 210-878-9996. Registration forms av available upon Request. 

    

Casino Night: The Good Shepherd Council will be conducting a Casino Night at Mikulski Hall on Saturday, 6 April 2024. This event is a 

fund raiser to help the Seminarians and the ‘Faith Charities’. This type of event consists of selling tickets to fore take in the activity, 

donating various items for a silent auction and the gamblers’ prizes, donating various bottles of liquor, wine or beer for raffling 2 “booze 

wagons”.  I am sincerely asking that my Brother Knights step up and make your contributions and/or donations. More information will 

follow at the next meeting and in the December newsletter. Thank you Ray Davila Committee chairman 

Faith: Larry Mendoza 

• Building the Domestic Church Kiosk: Consider reading one of the booklets from the Building the Domestic Church Kiosk 

• Check out Into the Breach videos at: http://www.kofc.org/en/campaigns/into-the-breach.html 

• Consider watching KnightCast: https://knightcast.constantcontactsites.com/  Holy Hour Thursday at 7:00pm, Good Shepherd Church 

 

mailto:davilaray@att.net
mailto:erotay@hotmail.com
http://www.kofc.org/en/campaigns/into-the-breach.html
file:///H:/koc%20recovered/KOC%20Newsletter/December2023/Consider%20watching%20KnightCast:
https://knightcast.constantcontactsites.com/


   

 

Family: Michael E. Trigueiro.  

• Movie Matinee; On Sunday November 5th approximately 60 attended. The next showing will be January 21 2023. 

• Food for Families: Thanksgiving baskets are being donated by Frank Juraso and Walmart. They will be were presented on November 

20th for pickup at Mikulski Hall and some  home deliveries made that afternoon. 

• Keep Christ in Christmas Poster Contest; Presented to Good shepherd staff, will be doing presentations to each class on Sunday 

November 23th. This year students will be allotted time during class to work on their posters. 

• Council Christmas party: will be Saturday Decembern16th - Luau themed. 

Consecration of the Holy Family will be on Friday December 29th at 11:30 PM. 

 

 

Life: Ralph De La Rosa   
Knights of Columbus Council, 6358. Life director’s report.  

#1. “Thank you” received from Allied Women's Center in appreciation for our support of their pro-life causes and attendance of their 14th 

Annual Fundraising Gala at Holy Trinity Catholic Church banquet hall held on 20th October 2023.  

#2. March for Life Rally in Austin TX. scheduled Saturday, 27 January 2024. I encourage Brother Knights in our council to consider 
traveling to Austin next January. You will receive 3 credits toward the five requirements to obtain your ACE Wings. 

#3. Nine Days for Life Novena is to occur on 18 through 26 January 2024. Reminder announcements will be placed in the church 

bulletin In December. All Knights in our council and local parishioners are encouraged to participate. 

#4. Special Olympics is a pro-life cause and needs volunteer support. Please visit web sites on events occurring and support this cause.  

*It takes a real man, a brave Knight, to earn and wear the ACE Wings! 

Criminal Justice Ministry: Jerome Kirstein  The county jail is starting to open for service. If you are interested in serving the population 

that needs support contact Jerry Kirstein at 830-406-0417. 

Financial Secretary Send any contact or anniversary information to John Hoeft. Now Pay Dues Online. You are now able to pay 

annual dues online using either PayPal or a credit card. The links can be found at the Unknight website under “News & Announcements”: 

https://uknight.org/CouncilSite/CouncilNews.asp?CNO=6358 

Fourth Degree report:  For those of you who would like to become a 4th Degree Knight contact the Grand Knight for an application. We 
would like you to join us. The next 4th Degree Exemplification will be 13 January 2024 

Javier Espinales, PGK, Faithful Navigator 

SK Dan Dúet, Lecturer   

                                                                                                     Darkness. Light                  

ATTENTION all Brothers. I know there are incredible stories of inspiration among us that could be shared in the Lecturer’s Report at 

the General Meetings. If you have such a story that you believe would benefit the Council, please send to me and I’ll do my best to use 

that story at a General Meeting and/or, with your permission, have it included in the newsletter. Please submit the stories as a ‘WORD’ 

document or as the body of an email. Please do not send via text messaging under any circumstances or as a PDF file. Include your 

contact information. Thanks!! My email address is: dan@danduet.com   - SK Dan Dúet 

 

[the following is adapted from Christian author, Hannah Waite] 

 
Christmas markets, Christmas dinners with friends, secret Santa, mince pies, Elf on the Shelf, Christmas Carol services, and time with 

family and friends: these are some of my fondest memories of Christmas. They are what brought me joy and solace in a time of year when I 

often felt lonely, low and disheartened. 

     While people worried about the presents being just right, who is going to invite whom for Christmas dinner, and what they would wear, 
I worried about the long dark nights that enveloped me into a pit of sadness, the time spent missing family and, ultimately, pining for what 

Christmas used to be when I was younger. 

     Youthful Christmases were full of exciting presents that Santa brought me, like my bicycle or trampoline; they were about joy, parties, 

and most of all family. As time marched on, our family became smaller and the presents were no longer what I wanted for Christmas. I 
wanted those who could no longer be there. 

     This year, it feels that this is what the whole nation wants for Christmas, a few days or even hours with their loved ones, especially those 

who are no longer with us at all. We are together in our desire to be with those who are apart from us. 

     Unfortunately, for many of us, that’s not possible. The hope and joy that we are ‘supposed’ to feel at this time of year seems harder to 

grasp. 

     I have been reminded, in the darkness of these past few years, that it is in the darkest night you see the stars shine most brightly. In the 

depths of the dark nights, the shepherds and the Magi followed the brightest star. And it was this star that guided them to a new beginning 

and a new hope. 
     It may feel superficial in our current world, to look to the brightest star, the true shining light of Christmas – Jesus the newborn, the 

infant, the child. 

 
 

https://uknight.org/CouncilSite/CouncilNews.asp?CNO=6358


   

 

 But I believe it is because of the state of the world we must look to Jesus.  It is in the coming of Jesus we find a new beginning, a new life, 
and a renewed sense of hope. Jesus, the brightest star in the darkest night helps us to fix our eyes on the future with an expectant 

hopefulness that comes with the morning light.   - Hannah Waite 

     This story reminds me of a children’s Christmas pageant performed at a church in the Hill Country not too many years ago. 

     Little 7-year-old Samantha was beaming with excitement when her mom picked her up at church the Sunday afternoon following 
Thanksgiving. “Mommy! Mommy! Guess 

what? I got the most important role in the Christmas pageant this year! The most important part!!”   

     When her mother inquired, Samantha told her, “It’s a secret. You’ll find out when we do the play for the parish.” 

The weeks went by very quickly and now it was time for the Nativity Story. During the course of the play, her mother was able to rule out 
the following parts: Samantha was not playing the part of the Baby Jesus; nor the part of the Blessed Mother; not a shepherd and not one of 

the animals. Her mother recognized all of those children. But there was one role that had come up earlier but she could not see who the 

child was. Perhaps this is Samantha’s role? 

    Alas, at the conclusion of the play the children were all being introduced to the parishioners and sure enough, Samantha had played the 
role of the Christmas star. 

     When the family had gathered in the car to go home, Samantha could not contain her excitement and, as one might expect, the family 

lauded praise on her acting abilities (and, as her little brother pointed out, her ability to not trip and fall with this giant star affixed to her). 

     The voices in the car began to quiet down as they continued their drive home. Little brother had just one more burning question: “Hey 
Samantha. You said you had the most important role in the play. You just played a big star and had no spoken parts. How was that the most 

important role in the play? 

     Without hesitation Samantha responded: “Duh. No one knew where to find Baby Jesus. It was the star that led everyone to Jesus . 

Without the star, they might still be out there looking for Him. Without the star they wouldn’t have found Jesus. So that makes the star the 
most important role of the play.” Hard to argue with that logic.  

     What about you and I? Have we ever considered how, during this holiday season, we might be that star leading others to Jesus? The 

shiniest presents begin to dull over time, the latest and greatest gadgets are soon replaced by better versions of the latest and  greatest 

gadgets as technology evolves, and many precious, one-of-a-kind individualized gifts are simply way beyond many peoples budgets this 
year. 

    How about giving loved ones and friends a gift that costs no money, remains shiny forever, and a gift that no amount of technology can 

compete with. How about the gift of leading others to Jesus this Christmas. The most important role in the Nativity Story surely was that 

star. This year, let’s all be stars… stars that lead others to Jesus. 

 

This Month’s Challenge 

“Now, Master, you may let your servant go in peace, according to your word, for my eyes have seen your salvation, which you prepared in 

sight of all the peoples…”  (Gospel for 31 December – Lk 2:29-31)The Jewish people had waited many centuries for God’s promise of a 
Savior to be fulfilled.  Here, Simeon realizes the wait is over.  Like Simeon, we can count ourselves among the fortunate ones who “have 

seen [God’s] salvation” in Christ, and we must proclaim this good news of salvation as he did.  May we seek  to share the gift of Christ with 

others in a particular way this Christmas. 

 
Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori 

This month, I challenge you to reach out to others – family, friends, acquaintances – and invite them to a celebration of Christmas, 

especially Christmas Mass.  Second, I challenge you to participate in the Faith in Action Keep Christ in Christmas program. 

 
Questions for Reflection 

• Do you share the true joy of Christmas with others? 

• Do you take time to invite others to deeper faith in the Christ Child? 

• Do you speak of and celebrate the Advent and Christmas seasons in a way that reminds those around you of their true 

significance? 

 
Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for person with disabilities 

We pray that people living with disabilities may be at the center of attention in society, and that institutions may offer inclusive programs 

which value their active participation. 

 
 Ladies Auxiliary  
Our November Holiday Sale and Craft Show was a great success. We had a full house of great vendors and great foot traffic.  

In December the Ladies will be  getting ready for the Christmas season. Just after Thanksgiving we will be setting up decorations for the 

season and working with the Knights at the monthly Fish Fry on December 1. Other events for the month include: 
December 5- Christmas Party with the Sisters from Blessed Sacrament Academy. 

December 8- Feast of the Immaculate Conception. 

December 16- Assisting with the Knights’ annual Christmas Party 

December 25- Christmas 
We want to wish everyone a blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

 

Carol Schindler; President Ladies Auxiliary 

                                      



   

 

                                      December  2023 
                                        BIRTHDAYS 

Nick Ramos on the 1st          Alejandro "Alex" Morales on the 2nd 

Peter Guillemette on the 4th          Jorge Montalvo on the 5th 

Arsenio "Jun" Reyes on the 5th          Kenneth Truitt on the 6th 

Richard Stinson on the 7th          William Henderson IV on the 8th 

Gilbert Trejo, Jr. on the 9th          Alexander Gonzales on the 11th 

Lorenzo Salazar on the 12th          Lucio "Mike" Torres on the 13th 

Candelario Balderas Jr on the 14th     Frederic Wicker on the 14th 

Philip Guillemette on the 17th           Anthony Krasnai on the 17th 

Eloy Esquivel on the 19th           George Rodriguez on the 19th 

John Hoeft on the 21st            Simon Aguilar on the 22nd 

Ralph De La Rosa on the 22nd            Edward Adam on the 23rd 

Cedrick Quinene on the 23rd            David Wissmann on the 26th 

Jamie Reimers on the 28th            Manuel Aguilar on the 29th 

Joseph Svoboda on the 29th            Jerry Croniser on the 30th 

 

                                                                                

                                                                                ANNIVERSARY 

                                                 Simon and Desiree Aguilar, their 22nd on the 1st 

                                                 Richard and Evelyn Nielson, their 51st on the 2nd 

                                                 Brian and Jeanette Hanson, their 7th on the 5th 

                                                 Ralph and Mary Alice De La Rosa, their 41st on the 11th 

                                                 Emilio and Carmen Rodriquez, their 37th on the 12th 

                                                 Jesse and Rita Del Toro, their 37th on the 13th 

                                                 Elmer and Lilia Fernandez, their 42nd on the 19th 

                                                 Lawrence and Carmen Mendoza, their 53rd on the 19th 

                                                 Ernesto "Ernee" and Shirley Lozares, their 42nd on the 20th 

                                                 Mark and Sandy Lindhorst, their 38th on the 21st 

                                                 Lawrence and Laura Ann Perovich, their 33rd on the 22nd 

                                                 Ricardo "Richard" and Olivia Hinojosa, their 61st on the 23rd 

                                                 Mark and Patricia Ashton, their 49th on the 28th 

                                                 David and Alona Lingo, their 23rd on the 28th 

                                                 Aldo and Esther Castagnetto, their 25th on the 29th 

                                                 Gregory and Tracey Ellison, their 34th on the 30th 

          

                                                                                   REMEMBERANCE 

                                                              

                                                              Fred K Thomas  December 1, 1975 

                                                               Lee R Stout                 December 29, 1987 

                                                               Joe Vocke                 December 1, 1988 

                                                               Benjamin Tortorici  December 22, 1994 

                                                               Joseph M Moore   December 19, 2012 

   



   

 

Knights of Columbus – Good Shepherd Council 6358  

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

       8  1 Eucharist 

    Benediction 

    7PM 

 Fish Fry Team #3  

 

2   

3  

First Sunday of Advent 

4    5  

 

Ladies’ 

Auxiliary 

Rosary 6PM 

Social 6:30PM 

Meeting 7PM  

 

 

6  Initiatives 

Committee  6PM 

Columbus Club 7PM 

7   8  9  Road Cleanup 

7 AM  Breakfast 

7:30 AM Clean up 

EDO – Robert Fishback 

Bar Team #2 

 10  11 Admissions 

Meeting-5:30PM 

Officers Meeting -

7:00PM 

 

 

 

12  

  

 

13 Dinner 6:30PM 

      Rosary 7:00pm 

      Regular 

    Business Meeting    

7:30PM Team #1 

 

CUF Exemplification 

5:30PM 

14   15   
 

16  Council Christmas Party 

         4 -8 PM 

17 K of C Mass 

Good Shepherd 8:30AM; 

Knight’s Choir 7:15AM 

EDO -Manuel Aguilar 

Bar Team #3 

18 4th Degree 

Dinner 6:30PM 

Rosary 7:00 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 

 

 

 

 19  

 

20 Chapter  

Christmas Party 

21    14  Last Day for 

Newsletter Input 

 

22 EDO – Brian 

Hanson 

Bar Team#4 

23  

 

24 K of C Mass 
Immaculate Conception 

Rosary 9:45am 

 Mass 10:15 AM 

Christmas Eve 

31 New Years Eve 

25  Christmas 26  

 

27 28 29 Consecration of 

the Holy Family 

11:30 AM Good 

Shepherd 

30 
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